New York Wing Civil Air Patrol

Northeast Region

USAF Auxiliary

14 June 1999

MEMORANDUM FOR AL CAMERON

SUBJECT: Civil Air Patrol 1999 Summer Encampment

Mr. Cameron:

1.  The Civil Air Patrol (CAP) is conducting a summer encampment at Fort Drum from 8 July 1999 to 19 July 1999.  We will be hosting approximately 180 cadets and senior members, with the cadets ranging from 11 to 21 years of age, and the seniors being the adult supervision.  Approximately 140 of these personnel are trainees, with the remaining 40 acting as staff.  The goal of the summer encampment is to motivate, train and develop leadership skills in the cadets attending.  The encampment is staffed by returning cadets, exercising their leadership skills.  The adult supervision (seniors) are there for guidance and legal responsibility as well.

2. Summer encampments regularly have activities at the host facility, and I am requesting your assistance to arrange some.  CAP statistics show that cadets attending encampments are three times as likely to renew their membership the following year when compared to those who don't go.  We would like to do the following activities, with the supervision of the 20 ASOS:


a. Close Air Support mission observation from OP-9, all day Wed. and Thurs., 14-15 July.


b. M-16 Range operation all day on Fri., 16 July


c. Obstacle course with the trainees and staff as well, all day on Fri., 16 July

3.  Groups will be in sizes of 35 to 40 people for each of these activities.  If the M-16 range and Obstacle course can accommodate large groups of people (approximately 70 to 90), this would make our flexibility easier, as well as requiring only the morning time (0830-1200) to be reserved.

3.  We will be grateful if you could reserve these dates and times for us.  Your assistance will help us motivate these young cadets to stay in the Cadet Program.  The longer cadets remain in the Cadet Program, these teenagers will grow more in their leadership, self-discipline and citizenship.  Activities like these make the encampment experience memorable and exciting for the cadets.


Sincerely,


ANDREW J. WELSH, CAPT, CAP


1999 Encampment Training Officer

cc:  20 ASOS

       COC

